
 

 

 

 

 
File: 4563.00 

 

September 26, 2016 

 

Mr. Dustin Willitts 

ERCO Worldwide 

P.O. Box 2410 

Virden, MB R0M 2C0 

 

Dear Mr. Willitts: 

 

Re:   ERCO Worldwide – Hargrave Facility – Environment Act Licence No. 2495 R5 – Notice of 

Alteration 

 

Receipt of your August 25, 2016 submission is acknowledged as a notice of alteration in 

accordance with Section 14 of The Environment Act. 

 

The requested change to the Development as Licensed is the installation of two gated culverts to 

improve surface water management on site. The culvert gates will be closed at all times and surface water 

will be discharged only if the accumulated volume would jeopardize the safe operation of the plant. 

 

A Licence to Construct Water Control Works in accordance with The Water Rights Act was issued to 

ERCO Worldwide on August 22, 2016 with respect to this proposed surface water management. 

 

The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the Development as Licensed is 

insignificant and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment 

Act. Approval is hereby granted for the installation of the gated culverts as described in the 

August 25, 2016 submission. 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Winsor, P.Eng. at 204-945-7012. 

    

 Yours sincerely, 

 

“Originally Signed By” 
 

 

 Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

 Director 

 

c. Don Labossiere/Tim Prawdzik/Peter Crocker – Environmental Compliance and 

    Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Sustainable Development 

 Jennifer Winsor – Environmental Approvals Branch, Manitoba Sustainable Development 
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